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     Hello Circlemasters.  I didnôt feel like carrying out my newsletter duties, so I thought  about taking off to a 
resort hotel in Illinois until I got my way.  So, you guys are really fortunate that I take this stuff so seriously.  
Maybe Iôll call in sick next month.  Anyway, another Circulator is here, so sit back and give it a look.  
  
     The last meeting was a successful one, even if the rotten weather prevented the newsletters from being 
delivered on time to many of you.  I hope even more guys show up this time around.  If we are taking the club 
forward, and not interested in allowing it to fade away, itôs going to take maximum participation from every-
one.  It appears as though we are progressing, members showing up at meetings during the frigid months is a 
good first step.  Bring your ideas or get on board to help with others.  This organization has a rich control line 
model aviation history.  No reason why it canôt continue. 
 
     I know what you are thinking.  What amazing things await me in this issue?  Well, not a whole lot since 
Wayne is the only person who routinely sends in anything to share.  I have a few pics from our recent Texas 
excursion and the aforementioned Wayner did up another Trailing Edge article for us.  How about you?  Is 
there actually not a single thing you can come up with over the course of a year to include in these pages.  I 
have warned you before, if it all has to be up to me to generate content, expect the most far out collection of  
irrelevant crap I can dig up.  Put in a plan, plagiarize other publications, do your baddest, but send something 
once per year to help out. 
 
     On to the Texas deal.  We went down to Lackland Air Force base last month to see one of our own gradu-
ate from basic training.  While there we stopped by Stinson Field in San Antonio.  Stinson Field is the home of 
the Texas Air Museum.  My mind was not ready for this.  Housed in an old hangar is the most eclectic collec-
tion of aviation artifacts I have ever seen, and mind you I get to lots of air museums.  Jammed into this place 
was everything from an Avro triplane to an astronaut training contraption.  All else in between was fairly well 
represented too.  Right in the middle of the whole darned show, was an original, unrestored Focke Wulf FW 
190 complete with its original BMW radial engine.  Where did that come from?  Anyway if you go to old San 
Antonio, stop by this place and be prepared to see some wild stuff.  Of course I took some pictures.  There 
must have been a thousand static display models and even a few control liners on the shelves.  Outside the 
museum were the hulks of some 50s and 60s military aircraft.  Inside is an assembly of goodies the likes of 
which has to be seen to be understood.  This joint and its caretakers get two thumbs way up from me.  They 
charge you a few bucks to get in, and itôs well worth it.  As a side note, Stinson is the second oldest existing 
airport still functioning in the U. S.  A pretty fair number of general aviation aircraft were utilizing the field while 
we were there.  The original airport terminal building is still there in all of its southwestern kinda pueblo look-
ing style of architectureï still in use today. 
 
     Wrapping things up here; come to the meeting and throw in your two cents.  Besides, we have another 
video and you donôt want to miss that at noon.  See you later. 
 
     Howard 

Newly minted Airman 1st Class 
Kelsey Olson 



CIRCLEMASTERS FLYING CLUB 

MEETING MINUTES FOR FEBRUARY 2011 

 
The monthly meeting of the Circlemasters Flying Club was held at the shop  
of Dan Tetzlaff in Sussex on Saturday February 5th. As usual, the meeting was  
preceded by a DVD.  
                                                                         * 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  
Don Adriano, Howard & Melissa Olson, Wayne Schmidt, Ralph Kohn, Dan  
Tetzlaff, Jason Netteshiem, Dennis Bogie, Mike Strand, Buzz Paricka, John  
Schram, and Gene Schiederer.  
                                                                      ******* 
The meeting was brought to order at 1:09 PM by Pres. Jason. He began by  
asking the members if all had received the latest newsletter and had read the  
minutes of that meeting. Not all members had received the minutes by mail so  
copies of the minutes were passed around. There were no corrections or additions  
so the minutes stood as published.  
The treasurers report was given by club treasurer Ralph Kohn. He reported  
on the current financial status of the club along with recent transactions. A  
motion to accept the treasurers report was made by Mike and was seconded by  
Dennis.  
 
REPORTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
Dan reported that he was contacted by the Lisbon Park people regarding the  
August flying demonstration. They would like the club to perform for only one day,  
Sunday August 14 from 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM. All members in attendance were in  
agreement on this date change.  
Wayne reported that the proposed March dates for the Spring Social were  
not available @ Meyerôs Restaurant so the next available date of April 3rd was 
booked for this event. A menu was passed around and discussed. The cost per  
person will be $14.96 and is the responsibility of each member. It was voted to  
meet at 3:30 PM for an hour of social stuff and dinner will be served @ 4:40 PM  
Jason discussed his meeting with the Sussex Village Park Board regarding  
the dates we require for the flying field. Although not yet in writing he reported  
that the Park board will O.K. the dates. The use of the pavilion for winter meetings  
would cost $75.00 per day which is not in our budget. Jason will double check this  
as well as seek info on using a Sussex library meeting room.  
 
OLD BUSINESS:  
A discussion regarding the club Fun -Fly was continued from last month.  
Howard and Melissa created a very nice flyer for the Fun -Fly which Don will present  
at the next R/C Association meeting. Members can pass them out or post them in  
June. Further discussion involved fencing, pit areas, grass cutting, schedule, etc.  
More discussion will follow at future meetings; Be There!  
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
There was no new business.  
                                                                         ** 
Since there was no further business Jason called for a motion to adjourn  
the meeting. A motion was made by Don and was seconded by Mike. The meeting  
was adjourned at 2:27 PM.  
 
SHOW AND TELL:  
Howard showed off some new models that he is building along with the  
computer program  
 
Submitted by: Wayne M. Schmidt, Secretary  



UPCOMING EVENTS  

Come to the meeting early and watch the show  

   

Saturday March 5th  -  Monthly Meeting  Dan s shop.  Movie begins at noon with meeting to follow at 

1:00 PM. 

 

Saturday April 2nd -  Monthly Meeting  Dan s shop.  I think this is the last meeting until next fall. 

 

Sunday April 3rd -   Circlemasters Spring Social.  Meyer s Restaurant  4260 South 76th Street 

Meet at 3:30 PM dinner at 4:40. 

 

                          THE TRAILING                              EDGE 
                                                                                 By Wayne M. Schmidt  

 

Wow, there were twelve members who attended our last meeting. I  
am pleased and my faith in the membership has been somewhat restored.  

Our club has twenty four members of which, maybe seventeen could attend  
a meeting. A request for more participation at the February meetings was  

answered. Since the club is planning itôs very first Fun-Fly event it was  
decided that we needed the input and support of as many members as  
possible in order to insure a full well rounded (place pun here) event. The  

discussion at the meeting went very well but due to time constraints, we  
could not finish. So I guess what I am saying is for you to attend the next  

few meetings and help us plan this entire event. We still need to decide  
which events we will be capable of presenting and who will fly them, who can  
bring a grill, what will we eat, etc. So much to discuss, so little time. See  

you on Saturday March 5th at the meeting.  
Oh, one more thing. The recent March issue of Model Aviation has an  

extensive article on the proposed new FAA rule governing model aircraft. It  
seems that someone is concerned that model aircraft pose a threat to  
National Security. It is not exactly clear yet what this new government  

ñanchorò will be but as I read it, it seems to not involve Control Line flying. 
The FAA seems to be afraid of sailplanes and turbine powered aircraft. Both  

are threats to National Air Space. Since the only airspace we invade is a  
maximum of seventy five feet high and one hundred fifty feet in diameter;  
control line flying should not be affected. The new rule is expected to be  

released in June and you can bet that your Model Aviation will be full of it.  
Do not forget the meeting.  



Cosmic Wind Plastic ready to fly C/L  

Display of womenôs Air Force uniforms.  
That mannequin on the left looks familiar 

Aerobat Experimental flying wing  homebuilt  - scary 

Spinks Acromaster -  Forerunner of todayôs 
aerobatic machines 

One of the acres of static display models 

Ask Don what engine this is 

Some of the control liners on display 

Early Astronaut training rig.  
Boldly go where no man has gone 
before with this beaut. 

FW 190 Extremely rare machine 

Sun scorched RFï 101 Voodoo outdoor 
display 


